

The Resignation Announcement from the Principal

Dear Parents,

With a mixture of emotions, I would like to inform you that I have decided to resign from my position as Principal of Bethel High School. My official departure and retirement will take effect earlier than originally planned, commencing on 1st October, 2023.

In the blink of an eye, more than three decades of my life have been dedicated to the field of education, and for the past four years, I have had the honor of serving as the Principal of Bethel High School since 2019. I am deeply grateful for the opportunity to have been a part of the school during this time. Together with my dedicated team of teachers, we have been unwavering in our commitment to advancing the school's development, ensuring that every student receives the highest quality education and care. Throughout this period, we have collectively witnessed the school's growth and progress, celebrating the accomplishments of our students. I firmly believe that the incoming Principal will infuse the school with fresh energy and vision, guiding it towards an even brighter future.

I wish to express my heartfelt gratitude to all the parents for your steadfast support and profound affection for the school over the years. You have entrusted your children to us, and for that, I am deeply thankful. I sincerely hope that you will continue to support the school, collaborating with us to provide the best education and nurturing for your children, allowing them to thrive and flourish.

Each student is a unique individual with their own talents and potential. I hope that every student carries with them the confidence to continue shining, realizing their potential, achieving more, and making meaningful contributions to society. Simultaneously, I extend my best wishes to all parents for good health and enduring happiness.

As we part ways, I cannot help but feel a profound sense of nostalgia. Farewells are an inevitable part of life. Once again, I thank all parents for your companionship and support and hope that our paths may cross again in the future. My heartfelt blessings extend to all of you.

May the Lord bless you and watch over you.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Chan Ka Fa (Principal)